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Welcome to the  May edition of Healey Hearsay; the monthly publication of 

the Austin-Healey Club of San Diego.  Monthly AHCSD members’ meetings 

are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 6:30 PM.  The location 

varies and is listed in this newsletter, on the AHCSD website, and by e-mail to 

all club members. 

 

Membership in the Austin Healey Club of San Diego is open to all owners of 

an Austin Healey, Jensen Healey, or any other Healey vehicles, and to anyone 

else who has an interest in the Healey marque.  Annual dues for the Austin 

Healey Club of  San Diego are  $35.00 per household.  Visit our website, 

www.sdhealey.org, or contact our Membership Coordinator, John Lee, 661-

714-6899, leebsmba@hotmail.com 

 

President - Don Benke  619-778-1680 dgbenke@cox.net 

VP - Membership - John Lee– 661-714-6899 leebsmba@hotmail.com 

Secretary - Kathleen Reed 858-705-4610  kreid59@gmail.com 

Treasurer –Sandy Leon 619-224-1393  leoncpa@cox.net 

HH Editor –Terrey Leyland 858-282-7050 terreyl@cox.net 

Activities – Laura Leyland 858-212-8922 laura.leyland@cox.net 

 

 

CotY Recorder—Rick Snover  smokey.snover@gmail.com 

Web Master—Rick Snover  smokey.snover@gmail.com 

Delegate, Austin Healey Club of America –Howard Stark 619-519-4250 
hjsmentor@sbcglobal.net 

Representatives, San Diego British Car Club Council– Rep Howard Stark, 
Alternate Lou Galper lgalper1@cox.net 

Representative, Car Club Council of Greater San Diego– Robert “doc” 
McAllister robertmcallister1@cox.net 

Regalia– Lynne Stark 619-579-7551 redjag99@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

Classified Ads (Market Place) are free to AHCSD members.  Classified ads for 
items wanted or small items for sale are free to members and non-members.  
Ads may be placed at any time.  Submit artwork and payment to the 
Treasurer.  Annual display and monthly non-member “Car For Sale” classified 
ads pricing: 

 

 

 

 

All advertising and articles for publication musts be submitted to the editor no 
later than the 20th of the month for publication in the next month’s issue.  

Membership Information 

Note from the Editor 
Greetings AHCSD members.  After 
hitting a couple of speed bumps getting 
the Healey Hearsay published for May, I 
think things are moving a bit more 
smoothly for the June edition.  And do 
you believe it is June already?  I am 
having trouble processing that.  So, 
what do I try to speak (type) about this 
time around?  First, I really want to give 
a round of kudos to the members who 
joined our May wine tasting event.  It 
was a great event.  At the first winery, 
Three Hills, we had 9 Healeys.  I think 
that is the most I have seen attend an 
event since Laura and I joined the club 
in early 2021.  The weather was 
fantastic.  The wines were all quite 
good.  I must say, the highlight was 
parking on top of the hill at Speckle 
Rock and the photos of the cars we 
took.  Anyway, there is a write up of the 
event further down in this issue.  I won’t 
waste any more verbiage here.   
For this issue, we have Ed Matheus 
highlighted in the Members Profile Q & 
A.  Ed has a great wit, I’m sure you’ll 
enjoy reading his responses.  We also 
are adding a page for Members to share 
their Healey experiences.  Be it a nice 
weekend drive we took, a brief story 
about how we got interested in Healeys, 
whatever you would like to share is 
welcome.  Please send me a paragraph 
and a photo to share with your fellow 
club members.    
 
Cheers—Terrey 

 

2023 AHCSD Board Members 

Special Staff 

Advertising Information 
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Pacific Southwest Railway Museum- 

June 10, 2023 

Come ride the Golden State Train! 

We will have two starting points 

North County- Meet at the park and Ride off the 15 by Best Buy at 9am to 

drive to East County pickup point. We will leave by 9:15.  

East County- Meet at Edwards Movie Theatre parking lot in Rancho San 

Diego. 2951 Jamacha Road at 10am. It is an hour drive to the train depot. 

Train leaves at Noon and is approximately 45 minutes. The tickets are 

$18 for adult, $15 for Senior (65+) and $9 for children.  

Lunch afterward TBD  

Please RSVP to Laura at 858-212-8922 if you plan on attending.  

June Meeting 

Wednesday, June 14, 6:30 PM 

King’s Fish House 

825 Camino De La Reina 

San Diego, CA 92108 

 

Please Come! 

AHCSD JUNE BIRTHDAYS AND 
ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS 

Yolanda Ventura   2 
Dawn Moore          3 
John Lee               11 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Don and Pat Benke                June 26, 1971 
 
John & Heidi Farkash             June 24, 1984 
 
George & Alice Hurley           June 6, 1969 
 
Charles & Debby Sharp         June 18, 1977    
 
Howard & Lynne Stark           June 25, 1978 
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From The President 

 

Hello members, our May issue of the Healey Hearsay did make it to an on-line LINK to a computer screen near you!  
But, it took a bit of fancy maneuvering by editor Terrey Leyland to shrink the files to “Byte-size” to allow email of 
the 16 page edition to the waiting hands of Web-Master Rick Snover.  Rick did then manage to rearrange those 16 
pages into two “Byte-size” files and send it to all of us via our Google Group email system in TWO links!  End of 
story?  No! ……… In addition to the file size issue, and some late content contributions, we also discovered that a 
significant number of our members – including me – were not receiving the all-member emails with the activity 
reminders and the Hearsay Links!  Stay tuned and be on the look out for any Google Group emails.  If you are, or 
are not, receiving the usual emails from Rick Snover, drop him a note to let him know if your email seems to be 
working correctly.  There may be an issue with just COX.NET email accounts blocking delivery of our group emails.  
More on this as we figure out what to do! 

 

On a happier note, I can report that John Lee, our VP/Membership director is now fully in charge of our final club 
renewal process and our 2023 renewals are 99% done.  A complete 2023 member roster should be available via 
separate email requests.  To check your listing and to make changes to contact info, address, Healeys or other 
British cars in your stable, or add your birthday and anniversary dates, contact John Lee.  No more renewal 
reminders – at least until late October! 

 

Thanks to Kathleen Reid for her always thorough meeting minutes, and in this issue the first in her new series of 
club member interviews.  Number one is the interview with long-time member and past club president, Terry 
Cowan.  If you haven’t read it, I urge you to find it in these pages and enjoy it!  It’s fun, interesting, informative, and 
revealing.  You may pick your own adjectives.  And be sure to thank good sport Terry for doing this interview.  We 
all can look forward to more of these in future Hearsay editions! 

 

Remember, we need a short note and maybe a picture or two from YOU describing something from the last event 
you attended.  Send your contribution to Terrey Leyland by the end of the month.  That gives Terrey time to get the 
draft Hearsay ready for review 10 days or so ahead of the June 14 meeting. 

 

Last note:  Sorry I missed the Ramona Wine Tour.  I look forward to hearing all about it at the June meeting.  And I 
hope to see you in a Healey for the Campo Train ride and drive June 10th. 

 

Don        



5 

May Meeting Minutes 

AHCSD May 10, 2023 Meeting 

President Don Benke called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 

(H) = Drove Healey, (O) = Drove Other British 

There were 24 members in attendance: Joan & Bob DeYoung, Robert & Kathleen Reid, John Lee (H), Ed & Sandy Matheus, Lex Dunn, 

Richard & Ada Stevens, John McCoy, Laura & Terrey Leyland (H), Don Benke (H), Lou Galper & Deborah Durham (O), Capt Dave (H), 

Howard & Lynne Stark, Rick & Allie Snover (H), Terry Cowan (H) and Sandy & Lily Leon.   

Don Benke reported and brought forth the following:  He welcomed the members in attendance.  A motion was made and passed to 

approve the meeting minutes from April’s meeting, noting that they were late in arrival.  He also gave an update on the groundwork 

being laid for updating the club’s website.  A committee (Laura & Terrey Leyland, John Lee, Ed Mathius, Rick Snover) met via a Zoom 

meeting to discuss wants and needs for a more useful website.  They have 2 people who will provide an estimate of charges for the 

work to be done.  We will be using the same web address, and hope to be able to make updates to the webpage in house, as opposed 

to continuing to pay someone from outside the club.  It was suggested that members would be able to vote on any allocation of budget 

for this project.   

John Lee: Membership report – Relayed that he had invited 2 parties that were interested in joining the club to attend the meeting, 

however they were not in attendance this month.  This year’s membership drive is almost complete with a few late renewals.  We 

should expect that an updated membership roster will be available soon.  Rick Stover reported that he could send out a link to 

members with a printable list and Lynne Stark said that she would also make printed copies.  There was a discussion about waiving 

membership fees for long time more senior members who are interested in club updates.   

Lynne Stark: Regalia update – The vinyl decals/logos have been received.  There are 20 sets of white and 10 sets of black (small logo for 

front pocket/AH wings logo on back).  In order to work around the difficulty she’s been having finding shirts from a vendor without 

having to buy too many, Lynne asked that anyone who would like to purchase should procure their desired shirt, wash it, and then 

bring it to Lynne and she will have the logos attached.  Don suggested that any regalia that we currently have on hand could be 

inventoried and photographed to be included in the Healey Hearsay.  This would give members a better idea of what might be 

available.  Terry Cowan reported that he has some boxes of AH items that could be included.   

Sandy Leon: Treasure’s report – The AHCSD remains solvent with a fund in the bank.  Our club recently received $120 from the national 

club for local members who joined the national club directly. 

Laura Leyland: Activity report – Laura updated the members on upcoming planned events, including a drive to Ramona for a picnic and 

wine tasting (May), a drive to Campo for a museum visit and train ride (June), a Saturday/daytime club meeting and party (July), 

Cruising Grand in Escondido featuring British cars & British Car Day at Tidelands Park (August).  California Healey Week in Lake Tahoe is 

happening September 18-22 this year.  Members who plan on attending could possibly arrange to drive in a 2-day caravan, stopping in 

Bishop overnight before heading to Tahoe.  There was a discussion of a tech session to assist members in car prep ahead of this week.   

Ed Matheus shared information regarding the Temecula Car Show which he had just attended.  He highly encourages others to register 

for next year’s event to be held May 3-4, 2024.  He will remind others when registration opens up in January.   

Laura Leyland would like to add a members’ page to the Healey Hearsay.  In order to foster greater member participation in club 

communications, members are HIGHLY encouraged to send in pictures they may take while out and about in their cars, including just a 

caption or brief paragraph describing any related news and information that other members would enjoy seeing and reading about.  

Anything that you would like to include should be sent to Terrey Leyland (terrey.leyland@cox.net) 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:56 pm.    
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Important Info/Announcements 

ATTENTION!!   

Attention 2023 Healey Club members:  THANK YOU for your renewals!  For a handful of non-renewing members 
from 2022, we are sorry to see you go! If you have a change of heart it’s never too late to rejoin the club, but this 
is the last reminder for 2023.  Also remember, you can always contact our Membership leader, John Lee, 
leebsmba@hotmail.com to check your status! 
 
AHCSD Annual Dues:  $35  

Cover Photo 

Some of the 9 total Healeys in attendance at the Highland Valley Winery Tour.   

Regalia—AHCSD Coffee Mugs and Name Tags 

Austin Healey Club of San Diego Coffee Mugs are  still available.  They are white outside with cobalt blue inside.  
They hold up to 16 ounces of coffee, tea, or your favorite beverage.  A large cup setting on your Keurig fits 

perfectly with space for creamer!  The club logo is printed in color, front and back, with the AHCSD name in 
script on the side.  They come individually boxed, perfect for gift giving.  Club Member cost is $12.00 each.  

Reserve yours today by calling Lynne at 619-579-7551. 

Name  Badges are still available to any club member who would like one.  Cost to members is $5.00 per badge.  
Get one for yourself, your spouse, family member or any significant other.   Badges will show your name(s) as 

you want them to appear with the year and model of your car.  Badges have a magnetic fastener so there will be 
no pins or holes in you clothes.  Please note, if you have more than one Healey, (what a problem to have!) 

include that info and we’ll get them listed , unless you have 10.   Allow 2—4 weeks for delivery. 

Contact Lynne at 619-579-7551 or redjag99@sbcglobal.net to order 
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To recognize Club members who participate with their Healeys, the Austin Healey Club of San Diego awards Car of 
the Year (CotY) points for various activities. Opportunities to collect CotY points include any car-related events 
(shows, drives, rallies, etc.) sponsored by an official organization (other car clubs, auto museum, city chambers of 
commerce, charities, etc.) where you participate with your Healey. Events need not be listed in the Club’s newsletter 
to earn points. 

The participant is responsible for providing proof of participation (entrance fee receipt, photo, corroboration from 
other club members etc.) to the CotY Recorder, Rick Snover (619) 980-4194 smokey.snover@gmail.com within 30 
days after the event. AHCSD events will have a sign-in sheet that will be forwarded to the recorder. For members 
with multiple eligible vehicles, be sure to indicate which one(s) you drove. 

CotY points currently approved by the Board are:  

• AHCSD Meetings & Tech Sessions 4pts 

• AHCSD Driving Events, Parties, etc. 6pts 

• AHCSD Healeys on the Green 8pts 

• California Healey Week, Healey Rendezvous and Austin Healey Conclave 16pts 

• S.D. British Car Day and Rolling B.C.D. 10pts 

• Other multi-day British-themed events 8pts 

• Other multi-day events 4pts 

• Other one-day British-themed events 4pts 

• Other one-day events 2pts.  

• Other non-Healey, British-built cars earn half points, but are not eligible to win the award. 

All points received during the year by all members will be worth a discount towards the purchase of AHCSD regalia 
during the subsequent year. The total point leader at the end of the year will receive the coveted Car of the Year 
badge for display on their Healey for the following year. 

2023 CoTY Standings as of May 20, 2023 

 
                           

Member Car Pts  Member Car Pts 

Benke, D. & P. 1967 3000 MkIII  BJ8 48  Linnard, T. & D. 1966 3000 MkIII BJ8 10 

Leyland, T. & L. 1962 3000 MkII BT7 38  DeYoung, R. & J. 1967 3000 MkIII BJ8 6 

Galper, L. 1955 100 BN1 26  Graves, E. 1962 3000 MkII BT7 6 

Suppa, S. 1968 Sprite MkIV AN9 24  Matheus, E. & S. 1960 Sprite AN5 6 

Lee, J. & Susana D. 1967 3000 MkIII BJ8 22  Rast, R. & A. 1967 3000 BT7 6 

Stark, H. & L. 1959 3000 BT7 22  Tabachki, N. & N. 1958 100-6 BN4 6 

Grundies, D. & D.S. 1965 3000 MkIII BJ8 20  Galper, L. 1997 Jaguar XJ6 5 

Lee, J. & Susana D. 1966 3000 MkIII BJ8 20  McWilliams, A. & E. 1966 3000 MkIII BJ8 4 

Snover, R. & A. 1962 3000 MkII BT7 20  Stevens, R. & A. 1968 Sprite MkIV AN9 2 

Cowan, T. 1965 3000 MkIII BJ8 12  Lee, J. & Susana D. 1971 Triumph TR6 1 

Reid, R. & K. 3000 BN7 12     
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Meet Our Members - Ed Matheus 

 

Do you have a significant other? 
Sandy Matheus 
Do you have kids?  Grandchildren? 
Daughter Darcy and 2 grandsons, Dylan and Dustin 
What Austin Healey and/or other British car do you drive?   
Bugeye Sprite 
How long have you owned your Austin Healey?   
Since 1980 
Are you the original owner? How did the car come into your pos-
session?   
No, I bought it from a teacher friend in 1980 
What else do you drive?   
Tesla and a motorhome 
In what part of town do you live?   
Vista, CA 
Are you a native San Diegan?  If not, where are you from?  How did 
you end up living in San Diego? 
Born in Long Beach, Ca.  Dad was in the Navy, so we moved every 4 years.  Came to La Mesa from Hawaii in 1961. 
Where is the coolest place you have ever traveled? 
Love Kona, Hawaii 
What are your hobbies? 
Fishing & running 
What are you passionate about? 
Family 
What is on your bucket list? 
Travel in space 
What is your favorite recent memory? 
Seeing The Eagles in concert 
What skill would you still like to learn? 
I’d like to learn to play the guitar. 
What is one thing that instantly makes your day better? 
Seeing my grandsons. 
What do you enjoy spending money on? 
Family 
What is the biggest risk you ever took? 
Buying a house in Kona. 
Tell us your life story in exactly one sentence. 
Son of a son of a sailor 
What songs are the soundtrack of your life? 
One Particular Harbor 
What is the dumbest way you have injured yourself? 
Fell down running 
What movie do you wish you could watch again for the very first time? 
Chariots of Fire 
What is the first concert you attended?  What is the best concert? 
Peter, Paul, and Mary; Jimmy Buffet in Hawaii and in Red Rocks  
What do you dislike that everyone else seems to like? 
Peas & peanut butter 
What is your favorite cuisine? 
Hawaiian plate lunch 
What are you most excited about right now? 
Getting up in the morning 
What is the best advice you ever received?  The worst advice? 
To go to college and become a teacher 
What was your first job? 
Paper boy in Hawaii 
What was your first car? 
1949 Chevrolet Deluxe 
What line of work do/did you choose as a career? 
Teacher/coach 
Do you have any pet peeves? 
I don’t like being late 
What is your favorite thing to share with other people? 
Breathe in, breathe out, move on 
What is one fact that few people know about you? 
I was a distance running coach at Vista and Ranch Buena Vista for 40 years.  My teams won 19 league titles and 7 CIF titles.  I 
coached local, state, and national champions.   
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2023 Club Activities 

 
• June 
6/10  Campo Train Ride & Museum 
6/14  Club Meeting 
 
• July 
7/15  Club Meeting, Meet & Greet Hosted by the Leylands at 
 their community pool and club house.  12-4 PM. 

• Main dish provided.  Bring a dish to share. 
• BYOB—No glass in pool area. 
• Bring your swim suit if you want to take the plunge   

 
• August 
8/9   Club Meeting 
8/13  British Car Day at Tidelands Park, Coronado 
8/26  Breakfast on the Bay— Crown Point 
 
• September 
9/13  Club Meeting 
9/18 to 9/22  California Healey Week, Lake Tahoe Hosted by 
 the Golden Gate Austin Healey Club.  NOTE: You can still sign  
up, however Early registration is now closed. 
9/24 to 9/28  A Mystical Healey Summit, Mystic CT Presented  
by the Austin Healey Club of New England 

Registration Form 

A Mystical Healey Summit - Schedule of Events 

9/23  Drive to Julian 
 
• October 
10/11—Club Meeting 
 
• November 
11/8—Club Meeting 
 
• December 
Holiday Party 
 
• Monthly Events 

San Diego Auto Museum—Cars and  Coffee, for dates and 
times go to SD Auto Museum  
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Highland Valley Winery Drive 

Eric, Deb and Lou at Three Hills  

Winery 

What a great turnout and event. We had a total of 20 people 

and 9 Healeys. The following people were in attendance. It 

was a pleasure to see everyone. The attendees were Terrey 

and Laura Leyland in their 1962 BT7, Terry Cowan in his 

1965 BJ8, Lou Galper and Deb Durham in their 1955 BN1, 

Warren Voth, Kathleen and Robert Reid in their 1962 BN7, 

Rick and Ally Snover in their 1962 BT7, Lex Dunn, Ron and 

Carolyn Richtmyer, Ed and Sandy Matheus in their 1960 

Sprite, John Lee and Susana Davis in their 1966 BJ8, and 

finally but not least or last was Howard and Lynne Stark in 

their 1960 BT7.  

We started our adventure at Three Hills Winery and this 

place was beautiful. It overlooks a good sized pond where 

we had our picnic lunch under a gazebo right next to the 

pond. We were serenaded by several bull frogs and there 

were also turtles sunning themselves on the rocks. There 

was ample parking on the grass under the trees for some 

nice shade.  

Our second stop was at Sunrise Vineyards just down the 

road and they reserved a nice table for us under a canopy 

as we sipped their wonderful wine and took in the 

panoramic views of Ramona valley. In the distance you 

could see the Ramona airport. There was a musician 

playing on the patio with a very wide range of music. I was 

half expecting to hear “Everybody Wants to Rule The World” 

by Tears for Fears as the video to this song features an 

Austin Healey.  Terrey and I scouted this winery the week 

before the event, and that song did play on the radio while 

we were there/  And, of course, we did drive the Healey. 

 

7 of the 9 total cars at Speckle Rock 

Winery.  What a beautiful location. 
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Highland Valley Winery Drive 

Our third and final stop was at Speckle Rock Winery a little 

further down the hill and it overlooked the spectacular San 

Pasqual Valley. Almost everyone made it to the third winery 

so what does that tell you about us bunch, heck, we just all 

love great company and maybe some wine too. The winery 

had a lovely spot for us at the very top and our own parking 

area as well. What they did not tell me when I made the 

reservation how steep it was to get up there and the bump 

we had to go over as well. Luckily, we all got up there 

unscathed and no parts were left behind. We all parked but 

then realized it would look much better if the cars were 

turned around facing out for a nice photo op. We got quite a 

few onlookers while this was being done. It was sort of like 

watching bumper cars go but without hitting each other.  

Thank you all to such a great event and we look forward to 
more get togethers in the future.  

By Laura Leyland 

The gang enjoying the wine and 

conversation at Sunrise Vineyards 

A nice collection of Healeys at Three 

Hills Winery 
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Highland Valley Winery Drive 

Lynne and Laura at Sunrise Winery 

View of the Ramona Grasslands from Sunrise Winery 

Rick, Terry, Howard, Allie and Deb at Speckle Rock.  The view from 

the top of the hill is fabulous. 
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Other Events Attended by Members 

May 28, 2023 From John Lee and Susana Davis 

Susana and I participated in the Fallbrook Vintage Car Show at Bates Nut Farm today, Sunday 5/28.  British cars 
were the theme.  We entered both Healeys in the car show. The 67 Healey won an award and was recognized as the 
British car with the "best paint". There were two other British winners. A Jag XKE was selected as the top British car 
and earned top car. This event was excellent and well managed. 
  

From Eric Graves 

As I enjoy my 7th year as a member of the Healey club I still feel as though I’m a bit of a new guy. As I critique the 
club’s membership, I realize I’m the guy that I most would change. My attendance at club meeting’s has been hit 
and miss and general participation has been sketchy at best. Traveling to visit grandchildren at this point in my life is 
important and fulfilling.  That is a way of saying Saturday’s three-winery drive with nine Healeys was a day I wouldn’t 
have wanted to miss. I would submit it as the second most enjoyable day of my Healey ownership. The first being 
the drive during Conclave in Big Bear to Lake Arrowhead.   

Laura and Terrey Leyland, my utmost gratitude for your planning and organizing efforts. My interest in the club has 
always been primarily in our driving expeditions. This one was very special. Enough cannot be said about the charm-
ing wineries we visited that you reserved for us. Each one anticipated our coming and seemed prepared for our nine 
good looking Healeys. Lou, Deb and Howard had performed some excellent coat-hanger expertise on my low-
hanging tail pipe. Many thanks folks!  

There seemed to be a real sense of camaraderie with the group. Laura's arrangement under the shaded picnic area 
right next to the water was ideal.  Lynne Stark was her typically cheerful self. Rick and Allie Snover contributed 
greatly in the friendly chatter. Deb was graciously sharing her bag of chips with all. Oh…and the Three Hills wine was 
good too! I was initially concerned with the possible heat in the Ramona area but temps in the mid-70’s was perfect. 
Even a stray turtle visited us perched on a dry rock.   

When the day concluded sitting high atop a scenic hill at Speckled Rock, the laughter and friendly banter was hard 
not to notice. I had started the day at Secret Car Club in Rancho Santa Fe and covered nearly 140 miles to end up 
with you all overlooking the farms east of Escondido. Folks, it was simply a fun-filled enjoyable day! It was great to 
be with you all! 

Eric 
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Tech Talk 
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Advertiser’s Pages 
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